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Visioning for Windcrest. If this issue of the newsletter gets to you later than 
normal, you can blame me. I held off writing it until we had completed the first 
meeting of our Strategic Planning process. This effort is designed to identify 
those aspects of the City of Windcrest that the City Council and staff should 
focus our efforts and funding on. We enlisted the services of Rose Mary Fry 
from “Degrees of Work” to guide us through this process. February 9th was 
our first meeting and the process is expected to conclude in June. The first 
meeting included the City Council, City Department Heads, representatives 
of our Economic Development Corporation and each of the appointed boards 
and commissions in the City of Windcrest. Because it is crucial to get Citizen 
input, we are including two opportunities for citizens to come to “Focus 
Groups” and a separate survey.

The product of this effort will be a set of “Cornerstone Areas” that outline areas 
we want to focus our attention on. We will also identify timelines to address 
these areas. I believe this process will be extremely helpful in identifying who 
we want to be as a City and where we should focus our efforts and funding to 
get us there. I look forward to hearing from our citizens as we continue this 
important task.

Police Force Addition: At the February 1st, 2021 meeting, the Council 
approved a recommendation from our Windcrest Crime Control and 
Protection District to hire an additional three new police officers. This is, in 
part, a response to the requests from citizens to improve the police efforts on 
curbing speeding.

COVID
March 16, 2021, marks the one-year anniversary of our decision to declare 
a state of emergency in the City as a result of the COVID Pandemic. I, for 
one, did not expect it to last this long. Hopefully, we are on the back side 
of this curve. We are aware that many citizens wish to receive the vaccine 
and continue to keep our ear to the ground to find ways to accomplish that.  
I’m aware of many who have been able to use the “311” phone number with 
the City of San Antonio to get vaccinated. I’m also aware that that process 
has been frustrating because of the number of people trying to participate.  
Rackspace has been identified as a testing location for asymptomatic persons.  
When I talked to the Rackspace leadership, I thanked them for offering a 
place to get tested and was happy that they were also volunteering to use their 
site for vaccinations when that is possible.

Thank you, Windcrest, for having confidence in me. I am honored to be in 
service to Windcrest.

Dan Reese

“The credibility of the message is intrinsically tied to the integrity of the messenger” 
~Chip Ingram



Rachel Dominguez
City Secretary

CITY SECRETARY

210-387-8982
Online lessons available

Better Built
Home Improvements
Quality Work at Affordable Prices

Kitchen & Bath
Remodeling

Painting • Carpentry
Plumbing • Electrical

Fences • Tile 
Pressure Washing

NO JOB TOO SMALL!

Kitchen & Bath
Remodeling

Painting • Carpentry
Plumbing • Electrical

Fences • Tile 
Pressure Washing

NO JOB TOO SMALL!

Brandon Younts
210-439-1308210-439-1308

Hilda’s Cleaning Service
Affordable  Maid  Serv ice

Free No
Obligation
Estimate

(210) 386-4136
Insured & Bonded

It’s not just about 
cleaning, it’s about 
disinfecting your 
home.

News that’s
close to home.

 •Multiple AD Sizes 
 •Discounts
Ask about other news-
letters in your area
sales@neighborhoodnews.com 
210-558-3160 

ADVERTISE 

 HERE
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POLICE 
DEPARTMENT 
NEWS
Chief Police Darrell Volz

Follow Us On Facebook
@THECITYOFWINDCREST

PUBLIC WORKS
By Chris Gamboa
Interim Director

Thank you, Tom Garcia, for being our leader and mentor. 
We will miss you at Public works and we all wish you the 
best on your new journey.

Spring is here and Curbside pickup is coming soon to your 
area.

Sec. 1: Monday, April 12 – Friday, April 16

Sec. 2: Monday, April 19 – Friday, April 23

Sec. 3: Monday, April 26 – Friday, April 30

More information on Curbside pickup can be found on the 
City website at:

www.windcrest-tx.gov/637/Curbside-Brush-Bulk-
Pick-Up

Please clean up all leftover limbs and trash from streets and 
curbs after pickup. This will help keep the street sweeper 
operating properly when going through your neighborhood.

Keep safe and stay healthy!

Spring is here! Now if we can just get rid of 
COVID. We are all so sick and tired of this 
mess. Hopefully you are finding a place to 
get your vaccinations if you are wanting 
them. If you do happen to come down with 
this awful disease, we pray your symptoms 
will be mild.

In case you have not been keeping up with the City Council 
meetings, we have been approved for three additional police 
officers. Since I was appointed the Chief of the Windcrest 
Police Department the number one complaint I have received 
from the citizens of Windcrest is speeders. When someone 
lets me know about traffic issues, I forward that information 
to the Patrol Lieutenant who will bring that to the attention 
of our patrol officers. They in turn will focus on the problem 
area, calls willing, to attempt to resolve the issue. We currently 
have one officer assigned as a traffic officer but my plan for the 
three additional officers is to assign two of them to traffic as 
well. Their main focus will be on the traffic issues we have. 
We will be dividing the City into districts in the near future 
and not only the traffic officers, but patrol officers will be 
assigned to districts. The district women/men will work the 
same district every day they are scheduled to work. This will 
give the officers a chance to get to know their area and its 
citizens and problem areas better.

Thanks, be safe and be well.

AUTO

Z
REPAIRS

&
Transmissions

Total Car Care
We Thrive on Quality, Honesty,

and Excellent Customer Service

210-300-5353
10624 IH 35 N • San Antonio, TX 78233

autozrepairs@gmail.com

www.autozrepairs.com

FREE Vehicle
Courtesy Check

Complete Automotive Care

We repair, rebuild or replace 
transmissions. We do brake 

work, engine repair, oil changes, 
tune-ups, suspensions, 

maintenance, air conditioning 
and battery service. We service 
all vehicle's foreign, domestic 

and Diesels.

20% Discount for Military & Seniors

Our Professional Services Include:
Fine Prunning & Thinning

Cabling & Cavity work
Cut Downs & Stump Grinding

Since 1984
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A Message From
Fire Marshal Zelenak

Windcrest VolunteerWindcrest Volunteer
Fire DepartmentFire Department

By Chief Dan KramerBy Chief Dan Kramer

Beyond Basic Firefighter 
Certification – Rescue

In recent years, it had fallen on the fire department to handle a wider 
array of calls. Essentially, when no one else knew who to call, they 
would call the fire department. One of these added call types has 
been technical rescue. Technical rescue is a broad category covering 
many different situations that might possibly be encountered. Here 
in Windcrest, we consider a member to be a “Rescue Specialist” 
once they have completed the requirements for Rope Rescue I, Rope 
Rescue II, Swiftwater Rescue, Confined Space Rescue and Trench 
Rescue. The completion of all of these courses is approximately 200 
hours of training and can take years for a member to complete. 
These skills, however, are very important to have in situations that 
may not require the “typical” approach to an emergency.

Completion of the above courses is done on a voluntary basis. 
Funding for these courses comes from a variety of sources, many 
of which are grants given to the department for training. Many 
members have expressed interest in completing these courses, and 
we hope to see the addition of more of our members attending these 
courses here in the near future.

Windcrest
Golf
by Mary Wold

Take it from Cheryl and safeguard your shed with these simple tips:

•	 Always ensure hazardous substances e.g., fuels and oils are stored 
securely in approved containers.

•	 Do not overload power outlets and make sure that the main 
source of power is protected by a circuit breaker.

•	 Never store hot power equipment right away. Let equipment cool 
down before placing it in a backyard shed or garage.

•	 Have a fire extinguisher mounted in your shed, for easy access in 
case of a fire in your shed.

Daylight savings time is on Sunday March 14, 2021. Remember to 
change your smoke detector batteries.

March Madness, Ides of March, Children’s Marching song, 
what’s all this Marching? Stay calm and March to Windcrest 
Golf Club for a refreshing game. WWGA plays Thursdays 
at 9am. Sunday Ladies Play Day is March 21 at 1pm. We 
Welcome all levels of Lady golfers. For information or 
questions please call Mary at 210-608-9645.

Code 
Compliance & 
Enforcement
By Officer Leija

Welcome beautiful March weather. There is nothing more beautiful 
than someone who goes out of their way to make life beautiful for 
others. Please reach out a helping hand to a neighbor in need of yard 
work. Remember to clean up your own backyard to prevent clutter. 
Now is a good time to design the ultimate backyard oasis you have 
been wanting.

Remember, it shall be unlawful for any owner, lessee, occupant, 
or any person in charge of any premises occupied or used for 
residential, business or pleasure purposes in the City of Windcrest, 
Texas, to allow the same to be kept in an unsanitary condition. See 
Code of Ordinances, Chapter 14-Health, Section 14-6 for list of 
unsanitary conditions.

Also, If you are installing or have installed an alarm system in your 
home and/or business, please contact the permits department. Sec. 
10-48 requires that all alarm systems be registered with the City of 
Windcrest on an annual basis. 

If you need any assistance or want to report a violation of the 
Windcrest City ordinances please contact your Code Enforcement 
Officer via email ileija@windcrest-tx.gov or the Windcrest Police 
Department Dispatcher at 210-655-0022. Ext 2670

BFI Treasures Gift Shop

5121 Crestway Dr. #112
HOURS:  Tuesday–Friday 10–6 • Saturday 10–5

Sunday & Monday – CLOSED
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Animal Care
& Control
By Animal Control Officers 
Officer Fuentes & Officer Gonzales

By Jennifer Newman, WEDC President
Can I keep a lost pet?
If you find a stray dog and take possession, 
your first obligation is to the health and 
safety of the dog. Law requires to make 
every attempt in finding its owner.

Although it may be tempting to keep a lost 
pet. We must try to reunite the owner with 
their family pet who may have escaped 
from its enclosure. First step is to see if the 
owner had the dog microchipped. Animal Control can help 
with this. If there are no tags then contact Animal Control for 
assistance. The Animal Control office is most likely the first 
place owners check when trying to locate their dog.

Some people won't call Animal Control to report a found dog 
because they believe it will result in the dog being euthanized. 
However, the Animal Control officer can improve a dog's 
chances of getting back home or if the owner cannot be found 
then the dog can be adopted.

If you are unable to temporarily place a stray dog in your house 
until you can get assistance with locating its owner, then a 
shelter may be a better option. Animal Control can assist with 
this as well. If a dog is not claimed within 7 business days, 
then Animal Control will find someone to adopt the dog. You 
can inquire if you are interested in adopting the dog yourself.

What to do if you lose your pet?
Contact local Animal Control agencies. File a lost pet report 
with every shelter within a 20-mile radius of your home and 
visit the nearest shelters daily, if possible. To find your local 
shelter, search online or check your phone book. Notify the 
police if you believe your pet was stolen.

New Owner of the Tennis Complex in 
Windcrest is Fit High Performance Tennis 
Academy & Fit Pickleball Fitness Center

Michael Castillo is the new owner of the tennis complex at 
302 Zephyr and has relocated his FIT High Performance 
Tennis Academy to this location. The tennis and pickleball 
complex cover over 1.8 acres with 7 tennis courts and 7 
pickleball courts, which are very popular. Michael hopes to 
add services for the athletes he trains as well as features to 
attract more Windcrest citizens to the complex. 

Michael Castillo has been a tennis professional and has worked 
training world class professionals and amateurs for many years. 
“Buying the complex is a dream come true and gives me the 
opportunity to structure the training program and facilities to 
meet a growing demand” stated Castillo. “I have an amazing 
family that supports my dedication and hard work.”

“FIT tennis coaches have vast experience working with world 
class players in both the professional and juniors ranking. 
Our coaches possess the craft of teaching and coaching the 
fundamentals of tennis, the physical, technical, tactical and 
mental (emotional aspects). By leading with both our words 
and our actions we obtain the trust of our players which 
allows our coaches to drive the momentum of success and the 
improvements that must be made to get there.”
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Windcrest Women's Club
By Sherillyn Flick

Complete and mail to:
Windcrest Women's Club,

549 Crestway Dr, Windcrest TX 78239
Make check payable to: Windcrest Women's Club

Full Name:	

Spouse Name:	

Mailing Address:	

	

Home phone:	

Cell phone:	

Email address:	

Dues are only $20.00 for a year of fun and friendship 
with ladies who are proud to promote Windcrest City 
pride.  All Windcrest ladies are invited to join!

Happy Spring! Despite COVID-19 restrictions, you can’t 
keep good women down! Our Club members are always 
finding ways to help our community. We cordially invite 
you to join our club. We are now accepting members from 
outside Windcrest with a Sponsor! For more information 
contact Lu Nix at 210-653-2371 or email our club president 
Joan Pedrotti at j_pedrotti@yahoo.com.

The Windcrest Women’s Club was asked to help two 
Roosevelt HS students needing assistance during an 
extremely hard time.

Through the generosity of the membership, we were able 
to deliver to each student what they needed to move and 
settle in their new home. Our members donated suitcases, 
backpacks, monetary donations and gift cards to help them 
with their journey. The kindness of our members will give 
them confidence to move forward knowing that strangers 
cared enough to help them get off to a new start.

I am proud to say that in 
these very trying times the 
membership of the Windcrest 
Women’s Club is still able to 
reach out and help others in 
very meaningful ways.

A special thank you to Lois 
Wooton, the Community 
Service Chair for spearhead-
ing this and to each and every 
member who found it in their 
heart to help.

Lois Wooten – Community
Service Chair for Windcrest

Women’s Club

Family owned & operated since 1968

New pools, renovations, parts & chemicals for all your swimming pool needs. Call us today or stop by!

LET’S GO SWIMMING!

We are your
neighborhood

pool store!

210-656-0433
5200 Crestway
Store Hours:
M-F 10am - 5pm
Sat 10am-2pm
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GARDEN CLUB
By: Alice Vargas Relkin

Next General Membership meeting is scheduled for Monday, 
March 1st at 10am inside the Windcrest Civil Center. Please 
continue to check email for updates.

Last month WGC had to postpone the Field trip to the Tulip 
Farm in La Vernia. It has been rescheduled for March. Please 
check email for details.

WGC is collecting photographs of home gardens for our 2020-
2021 yearbook. Historian, Marjie Gente, has asked to send 
photos of blooms members have tended related to gardening this 
year along with info on what/who is pictured. Annette Hoffman, 
(210) 946-1205, has offered to take photos of member's yards. 
Please email photos to Eberling1@sbcglobal.net.

Save the Date: Spring Plant Sale scheduled for April 2021.

Membership is open! If you have ever looked for lucky four-leaf 

clovers, the garden club might 
be for you. We have knowl-
edgeable speakers, creative gar-
den improvement projects, and 
community service projects as 
a benefit to membership. If 
you are interested in joining 
WGC, renew or make a new 
membership now! Mail it with 
a check for $20.00 addressed 
to Windcrest Garden Club, 
413 Zephyr Dr, Windcrest 
TX 78239. We are a 501(3)c 
organization.

Reminder to send a picture contribution 
to the 2020-2021 yearbook from your 
home gardens. Beautiful example of a 
pink wood sorrel from Faye Eberling.

Windcrest Neighborhood Produce Market

River City Produce Market Days:

March 6 & March 20, 2021

10am to noon

City Hall Parking Lot

For on-line ordering:
https://orders.rivercityproduce.com/ppro/

online?command=welcome.create
Customer ID= Wind

Password=Crest
Or just come by and shop!

Bundle up
for savings

26
14

64

David Pfau Insurance
210-257-0117
2211 NW Military Hwy.
Castle Hills
davidpfau@allstate.com

When you choose Allstate to protect what 
matters most, you get expert agents who will 
make it easy for you to save. Like with bundling 
your insurance. It’s the simplest way for you to 
save time and money, while getting protection 
for the things that matter most. Stop by or call 
today and let’s get you bundled up.

Subject to terms, conditions & availability. Savings vary. Allstate Vehicle and Property 
Insurance Co., Allstate Fire and Casualty Insurance Co. © 2018 Allstate Insurance Co.

Call or stop by to see 
how much you can save.

D.A. DESIGN

DADesignSA.com
deanallendesigns@gmail.com

Allen Enge
Design Consultant

Antique Restoration • Furniture Re-upholstery
Wood Refinishing • Custom Window Treatments

(210) 601-2436
BY APPOINTMENT ONLY
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LIONS CLUB 
NEWS
By Lion Tim Flick

Ever wonder what the Lions Club is all about?

Our Mission as Lions is to empower our volunteers to serve 
their communities, meet humanitarian needs, encourage peace 
and promote international understanding through Lions clubs.

Your Windcrest Lions provide school supplies to local 
elementary schools, feed the homeless, sponsor the LEO Club 
at Roosevelt HS, build Personal Energy Transports (PET) to 
send to the needy internationally, help the blind and hearing 
impaired and support the Texas Lions Camp for medically 
challenged kids.

If you are interested in working with like-minded people that 
share your passion for helping children, eliminating hunger, 
working with your civic organizations, come visit us! Join us 
at a meeting where you can meet our members in an informal 
setting, ask questions and fill out your application to become 
a member.

Get Involved! This is the fun part! Start volunteering to help 
your fellow citizens in your community.

The Windcrest Lions 
Club would like to 
invite civic-minded 
men and women to 
join us in making 
a difference. If you 
would like to learn 
more, you can contact 
us at 210-951-9463, 
on Facebook at www.facebook.com/WindcrestLions or on 
our website at www.windcrestlionsclub.org. We are currently 
meeting online with Zoom, and you are welcome to join us!

WINDCREST OWNED AND OPERATED SINCE 1987
LOOK FOR US ON PAGE 16 IN THE WINDCREST DIRECTORY

TOTAL HOME REMODELING AND MASONRY SERVICES
LICENSES 481 AND 4447

We can make your home look new or give your home a whole new look.
“OUR REPUTATION IS BUILDING”

SHOP WINDCREST FIRST VISA, MC ACCEPTED

Rock or Brick Mailboxes and Repairs • Tuck Pointing • Rock or Brick 
Columns and Repairs • Rock or Brick Walls and Repairs • Handicapped

Accessible Ramps Meeting A.D.A. Specifications • Driveways and Sidewalks 
• Carpentry and Painting Services • New Fencing and Repairs of Gates and 

Fences • Insurance Restorations Welcome • We Now Trim Trees

CONCRETE IDEAS, LLC.

TEL: 210.212.7800

®

Don’t move, Improve!™

Licensed for Windcrest
A+ Rating
from BBB

Happy St. 
Patrick’s Day!

Northeast, REALTORS ®

Iris Perez, GRI, SRS, MRP

Real Estate Consultant
Hablo Espańol

4655 Walzem Road
San Antonio, TX 78218
Cell #: (210) 995-8186
Of�ce #: (210) 590-5000
Email: IrisPerezRealty@gmail.com Please Call Me 

Today!

Windcrest Newsletter | March 2021 9

http://www.facebook.com/WindcrestLions
http://www.windcrestlionsclub.org
https://www.remax.com/real-estate-agents/iris-perez-san-antonio-tx/100041881


San Antonio Public Library Pruitt at Roosevelt Happenings
By Sheri Watkins, Molly Pruitt Librarian

Virtual Events at the Library
Join the San Antonio Public Library 
for Pop Madness 2021. This year’s 
event will be entirely virtual. There 
will be panels with special guests, 
online gaming, tutorials, take and make crafts, and a cosplay 
contest. For more information go to www.mysapl.org/
popmadness

Tax Resources
SAPL is offering contact free pickup for 
the tax form. For more information go to 
https://guides.mysapl.org/incometax.

TGIF Virtual Book Club
February’s book choice is Breakfast at Tiffany’s by Truman 
Capote. Join Pruitt library staff Paula Opiela and Catrina 
Grivich to discuss this book. Call us to register, pick up a copy 
of Breakfast at Tiffany’s at the Pruitt Branch, then meet online 
through Zoom. Registration with a valid email is required, so 
that we can send you an invitation link to the Zoom meeting. 
We hope to see you there! Friday, February 26, 11:00am.

Adult Book Club Selection

Tween Events
The Pruitt Page-turners Tween Book Club meets the last 
Saturday of the month. We will have meaningful, insightful, 

and lighthearted discussions about our 
current book selection. The meetings 
are virtually via Zoom. Call (210) 650-
1122 for sign up information.

Craft Making Kits
Pruitt offers free crafting kits events for 
all age groups. Please call (210) 650-
1122 to receive one for you or a family 
member.

Get Down with Motown
Photo Credit: https://wcep.com/product/motown-record/

Family Friendly Dance Party
Join us February 20 as we virtually dance our way through 
some Motown hits to celebrate Black History Month. 
Registration is required. Go to https://eventactions.com/
eareg.aspx?ea=Rsvp

Books That Celebrate Black History and Heritage

February is Black History Month. Pruitt Staffers encourage 
reading any of these titles from the SAPL Young Adult 
collection. Go to https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1
QSTqDdyI88ZibsV2x2jWgUAWZU0I55_7Yk67POurG
Ko/edit#slide=id.p and click on the cover of the book you’re 
interested in to learn more about its summary or plot.

B&T Glass & Mirror 

TOMMY MOON 
BRIAN MOON 656-8507 

DOUBLE PANE WINDOWS • MIRRORED WALLS
REPLACEMENT GLASS • SHOWER ENCLOSURES

GLASS TABLE TOPS

Free Estimates
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Windcrest Animal
Control Task Force
By Pam Dodson

It is the time where you might be seeing little ones appear…. 
baby birds, baby wildlife, puppies and yes, kittens. Please do not 
remove kittens from an area just because you don’t see mom. 
She is probably out there looking for food. Help her by placing 
some kitten food where you see the young, then call animal 
control and they will make every effort to try to trap the family. 
Usually, they try to wait until the kittens are eating the food 
because trapping is a lot easier. Because of the rabies shot, kittens 
must weigh at least three pounds so try to gauge what you think 
they might weigh. 3 pounds = 3 months Animal Control can 
help with that guess too. They can then try to trap them, try 
to socialize the kittens for adoption and spay mom. If you find 
puppies, call Animal Control and he will make every effort to 
trap the whole family and take them into his care.

Remember to pick up after your dog…. That is the number one 
complaint for Animal Control in our City…. really??? Yep, and 
you can be ticketed for it. And talking about ticketing……you 
can get one of those for not having your dog on leash too. If it 
is not in your house or your fenced yard, the dog needs to be on 
the other end of a leash!

Local School News
Pioneer Lady Mustang Baller Wilson
Owns SAISD Scoring Title 42 Years

After the 2020-2021 Thomas Jefferson High School Roundballers 
clinched the school’s first female District basketball title on 
February 5, 2021, the San Antonio Independent School District 
(SAISD) Athletic Department held a special recognition 
ceremony for the “pioneer” 1975-1976 Lady Mustang Basketball 
team. Windcrest resident Gwen Wilson was one of the players 
recognized at this event.

Also, during this ceremony, Wilson was honored for the 
outstanding Female Basketball Most Career Points Scoring 
Record (1975-1979) that she continues to hold in SAISD. In 
the first two years of Universal Interscholastic League (UIL) 
sanctioned Girls’ Basketball, female dribblers played a 3 on 3 
half court game. Wilson began her high school basketball career 
on the defensive end of the court. Remarkably, in only three 
years as an offensive player, Gwen scored 2336 points. Gwen 
Wilson has held the SAISD Female Basketball Most Career 
Points Scoring Record for 42 years.

M E M B E R  F D I C

We do what’s right by people no matter how they connect with us.  
And we’d like the opportunity to do right by you.

Visit us at frostbank.com or call (800) 51-FROST.

YO U  D E S E R V E  A  B A N K  T H AT ’ S  

A  L E A D E R  I N  T E C H N O LO G Y, 

S E C U R I T Y  A N D  I N  S I M P LY  

P I C K I N G  U P  T H E  P H O N E .
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By Alice Vargas Relkin

In late January, Troop 157 helped Eli Campos earn his 
Eagle Award by participating in his Eagle project. His 
team of builders constructed a shed for the playground at 
the Windcrest UMC.

In February, Windcrest Cub Scouts learned about cultivating 
herbs. Younger Cub Scouts participate in learning games 
that support community and safety. Cub Scouts is open to 
students K-5 grade, but fun for the whole family.

Community News: Fiesta 
Ticket sales will be saved 
for next year. Tickets to pa-
rade seats can be reserved 
by texting (210) 792-1354.

Due to new COVID-19 
safety measures, Alamo 
BSA Scouting has required 
limiting attendance to 
small groups and virtual 
meetings. scouts meet at 
the Scout Hut located on the south campus of Windcrest 
United Methodists Church, 8101 Midcrown Dr. 78239

Meetings Days
•	 Troop 157 – Monday @ 7pm
•	 Pack 157 – Tuesday @ 6:45pm
•	 Venture Crew 157 – 1st, 3rd, and 5th Sunday @ 5pm

If you’re interested in learning more about Scouting, join us 
online. Information can be found online at https://www.
scouting.org. For more details or to support service projects 
please contact Scoutmaster Buckner at (210) 744-7296.

Cub Scouts learn how to plant an herb gardening.

Scouts learning to use tools to build.
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Walzem Road Area 
Revitalization

The Walzem Road Area Revitalization, Inc. (WRAR) 
group was formally established in March 2006, as a 
community-based nonprofit organization. The groups 
focus is on the revitalization of neighborhoods and 
businesses on and surrounding the Walzem Road area.

WRAR’s mission is to become the umbrella organiza-
tion for improving the Walzem Road area by:

•	 Promoting clean, safe neighborhoods and 
business areas

•	 Increasing neighborhood involvement and 
government collaboration

•	 Enhancing positive perceptions
•	 Capitalizing on economic growth

WRAR is recruiting new members to join its on-going 
effort to create positive changes in the Walzem Road 
area. The group meets for two hours on the second or 
third Saturday each month. Presently, these meetings 
take place on Zoom. For more information and/or to 
become an active member of WRAR, contact Ruth 
Fritz (210-771-7778) or Fernando Richards (210-823-
4837).

Windcrest Northeast Bridge Builders
By Alice Vargas-Relkin

Windcrest Northeast Bridge Builders
COVID-19 pandemic and Social-distancing orders and policies will 
make it increasingly difficult to host community events and raise 
funds necessary to help sustain our community's needs. Businesses and 
individuals that have historically supported our organization are short 
on resources, and therefore will be increasingly less likely to donate 
efforts supporting Roosevelt High School graduation class.

Since our founding, we have hosted numerous events that have brought 
people from all segments of our community together, fed hundreds 
of families in need, and donated thousands of dollars directly to 
students, schools, and teachers flowing into Roosevelt High School. 
Despite those efforts, the reality is that there is much more work to do.

Please consider a donation to Windcrest Northeast Bridge Builders 
Scholarship Fund. Donations can be made on the link on our website 
or in person by contacting Alice Vargas Relkin at alicevargasrelkin@
outlook.com, or send a text to 210-792-1354.

Windcrest Northeast Bridge Builders is a registered Section 501(c)(3) 
non-profit foundation operated by local community leaders, business 
leaders, and concerned citizens who share the goal of ensuring that 
Windcrest students attending public school get the support needed for 
success. For more information or to donate, please use the link below: 
https://wnebridgebuilders.org/about-us/

Licensed, insured and bonded for your protection. Some restrictions apply. Offer not valid with any other offer. Limit one offer per residential household, per unit. Freon, parts, blower and evaporator coil cleaning extra. All offers expire 
August 31, 2021.   HVAC Lic. #TACLB002131C  --  James Haynes MPL #M15937

50
� ��
�������������� $86.00

� $76.00
for each additional
unit per residence

$172.00
�

$152.00
for each additional
unit per residence

COOLING
SPECIAL

MAINTENANCE
CONTRACT

*For checkups scheduled weekdays before 4:00 p.m.
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TAKE COMMAND  
YOUR RETIREMENT.

ARC is a nonprofit life plan continuing care retirement community (CCRC) in beautiful San Antonio, 
Texas, which welcomes all officers, retired or honorably discharged from all branches of service, 
warrant officers, as well as senior level GS 14 and above federal employees, to include spouses and 
surviving spouses.

GENERALLY SPEAKING, WE LOVE PERSONAL ENDORSEMENTS LIKE THIS.

“ARC has everything we wanted – separate quarters 
(duplex) for independent living, a continuum of 
healthcare, all on the same campus. All that and the price 
was right! It was the best decision we’ve ever made. Come 
join us and you will find a very warm welcome from folks 
from all the services who share your values.”

Bill Klein — Major General, USA, ret.

Go to armyresidence.com or call 1-800-871-3749
for more information.

ACT NOW AND COMMANd $20,000 OR MORE IN SAVINGS, TOO!

Celebrating over 33 years of service, the ARC enjoys a solid financial foundation to assure 
ongoing operation. Add the benefits of a maintenance-free residence, social life with like-minded 
neighbors, and a location in one of the most fun and affordable areas in the U.S. Now roll in the 
advantage of discounts of $20,000 or more on select units – but only for a limited time. And 
it all adds up to a retirement you can enjoy to the fullest.
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Please refer to the
City Website

www.windcrest-tx.com 
and City Hall Marquee for 
City Council and Board & 

Commission meeting dates.

CUTOFF DATES FOR THE 
NEXT NEWSLETTER 

NOTICES TO CITY HALL:
To provide timely information in 
the next Newsletter, notices must 
be in the Administration Office 
by noon on March 5th, and 
announce activities occurring after 
March 31 only. Please e-mail articles 
to newsletter@windcrest-tx.gov in 
‘Word’ documents only so articles 
can be edited for misspellings, 
etc. which cannot be done in PDF 
or any other format. Also, please 
provide a contact name & phone 
number for City Hall.

OTHER CONTACT INFORMATION
ORGANIZATIONS:
Little League – Aaron Garcia • 210-608-2729 • windcrestlittleleague@gmail.com
Lion’s Club – Marlene Patton • 210-393-7383 • marpatton@aol.com
Girl Scouts – Jane Schumacher • 210-349-2404 ext. 237 • jschumacher@girlscouts-swtx.org
Boy Scouts – Justin Buckner • 210-744-7296 •  Buckj64@gmail.com
Cub Scouts – Alfred A. Cortez • 210-967-7369 • aacortez@earthlink.net
Windcrest Pool Manager – Jonathan Hays • 210-454-6883
Swim Team – Robert Hoffman • 210-287-1798 • windcrestdolphins@hotmail.com
Women’s Club – Joan Pedrotti • 210-414-7120
American Legion – Jack Leonhardt • jackhleonhardt@aol.com
Windcrest Golf Course – 210-655-1421
Tennis Center – Ed Beyster • 210-590-8500 • ebeyster@aol.com
www.windcresttennisandpickleball.com
Citizen’s Patrol Team 1 Captain & Coordinator – Col. Henry Berman • 210-655-5650
Citizen’s Patrol Team 2 Captain – Nello Rosania • 210-657-5704
Citizen’s Patrol Team 3 Captain – Mike Magallanez • 210-267-8390
Citizen’s Patrol Team 4 Captain – Elvie Ortiz • 210-861-5558
Garden Club – Linda Oliver • 210-725-9088
CERT – Kathy Maloney • 210-887-5069 • teamwindcrest@gmail.com
Animal Task Force/TxWeAct – Pam Dodson • 210-562-0299 • Txweact@yahoo.com

BOARDS & COMMISSIONS:
Refer to the City of Windcrest Board and 
Commission web page for a current list of 
vacancies.  Applications accepted year-round.

Board of Adjustments
Veronica Dixon – Chair 
Linda Oliver – Vice Chair 
Gwen Wilson - Secretary
Alan Thompson
Robert Rohleder

Alternate Members
Rita Davis

Ethics Commission 
Dr. Carol Hobaugh – Chair 
Peter Van Dusen – Vice Chair 
Rose Marie Caballero - Secretary
Jill S. Vogel 
Rev. James McClain

Alternate Members 
JoAnne Cole-Higgins 
Monica Baietti

Parks & Recreation Commission 
David C. Hook- Chair 
Robin Alva – Vice Chair
Betty Riggs - Secretary
Harold Higgins
Jay Eldridge
Arthur Jim Flinn
William (Bill) Zulicia

Planning & Zoning Commission 
Rainbeau Presti – Chair
Nikki Walker – Vice Chair
Majie Takas
Matthew Halbert
Rhonda Rowland 
Steven Hall
Shanna Smith Hetterley

WCCPD Board of Directors
Dr. William R. Mueller – Chair 
Margaret Weidenbach – Vice Chair
Dr. Don C. Hobaugh
Ian A. Toney
Lynwood J. Stone
Ronald Tooke
William Lambrides

Economic Development Corporation
Jennifer Newman – President
George Alva – Vice President
Hobson Cunningham
Kevin Compton
Ritchie “Rip” Stimpson
Roberto “Bubba” Chapa
Susie Hamilton

********************************************
BCWCID #10
Sue Alexander
Salexanderbcwcid10@gmail.com
********************************************
CIP Streets Bonds Project Committee 
Leonard Young – City Engineer
Dr. Don Hobaugh – Chair
Alan Thompson – Vice Chair
Col. Henry Berman
Bill Shields
Chester Varner
Bill Zulaica

Special Events Team
Lindsey Walker – Team Leader
Liz Dick – Team Leader
Gwen Wilson 
Jill Vogel 
Mona Ottinger 
Carol Hobaugh 
LaDelle Conger 
Nancy Haley
Tony Price
Robert Hausen
Monica Baietti
JoAnne Cole-Higgins

To advertise in this newsletter, 
please contact Neighborhood 

News at 210-558-3160 or
sales@neighborhoodnews.com.

Advertise
Your

Business
Here
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(210) 209-8404  I  www.independencehill.com
20450 Huebner Road, San Antonio, TX 78258

Full Service Apartments, Assisted Living 
and Neighborhood of Homes

Find out what 
Retirement Life 
could be….       

Lic #100102

Let your imagination  
run wild! There’s nothing better than 
coming home and knowing that everything you 
need is at your fingertips; including neighbors 
ready to join in the FUN!
Say Goodbye to household chores and cooking 
and hello to trying new hobbies and exploring 
new adventures.

Call now to book a personal tour!

http://www.independencehill.com

